Jennifer Cox

Lo bl e e i i

From: PUBCOMMENT-OCC

Sent: Friday, September 27, 2024 7:15 AM

To: PUBCOMMENT-APD; PUBCOMMENT-ELD; PUBCOMMENT-OCC2; PUBCOMMENT-OPIC

Cc: Laurie Gharis; Deanna Avalos

Subject: FW: Letter Requesting Public Hearing from Senator Kolkhorst and Representative
Gerdes

Attachments: TCEQ Public Hearing Sandow Lakes Energy Lee County.pdf

PM

From: Clay Kelley <Clay.Kelley@tceg.texas.gov>

Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2024 5:01 PM

To: Brad Patterson <Brad.Patterson@tceq.texas.gov>; Deanna Avalos <Deanna.Avalos@tceq.texas.gov>; Laurie Gharis
<laurie.Gharis@tceq.texas.gov>; Dennise Braeutigam <Dennise.Braeutigam@tceq.texas.gov>

Subject: FW: Letter Requesting Public Hearing from Senator Kolkhorst and Representative Gerdes

Please see attached from Sen. Kolkhorst & Rep. Gerdes.

Best,
Clay

Clay Kelley

Legislative Liaison, Intergovernmental Relations Division

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

(0)512.239.1873 | {c) 512.468.8858 | Clay.Kelley@tceq.texas.gov

From: Grant McLoughlin <Grant.MclLoughlin@senate.texas.gov>

Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2024 4:52 PM

To: Katherine Thigpen <Katherine.Thigpen@tceq.texas.gov>; Clay Kelley <Clay.Kelley@ticeq.texas.gov>

Cc: Ben Watson <Ben.Watson@house.texas.gov>; Sarah Ceraldi <Sarah.Ceraldi@house.texas.gov>; Ryan Heare
<Ryan.Heare@senate.texas.gov>; Andrea Fischer <Andrea.Fischer@senate.texas.gov>; Chris Steinbach
<Chris.Steinbach@senate.iexas.gov>

Subject: Letter Requesting Public Hearing from Senator Kolkhorst and Representative Gerdes

Good afternoon,

Attached is a joint letter from Senator Kolkhorst and Representative Gerdes requesting a public meeting in Lee County.

Thanks,

Grant McLoughlin | General Counsel & Legislative Director
Office of State Senator Lois W. Kolkhorst

Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services
Capitol Office GE.4 | 512-463-0118
kolkhorst.senate.texas.gov




September 26, 2024

Office of the Chief Clerk, MC 105

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
P.O. Box 13087

Austin, Texas 78711-3087

Dear Chairman Niermann, Commissioner Janecka and Commissioner Gonzales,

On behalf of the citizens we represent, we are writing about SL Energy Power Plant [ LLC’s
application for air permit for a natural gas power plant and hereby request that the TCEQ hold a public
meeting in or near the impacted communities to collect public comment on the proposed permit. The
meeting should discuss the impacts of the following permits under consideration by TCEQ: Permit
177380, Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) Permit PSDTX1650, Greenhouse Gas (GHG)
Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) Permit GHGPSDTX244.

The proposed permit would allow Sandow Lakes Energy to construct a 1,200 megawatt natural gas
power plant in Lee County. Several constituents have communicated their concerns about this
proposed power plant, and it is our belief that the TCEQ should allow them to voice their grievances
in a public setting and determine the short- and long-term impacts to Lee County.

We feel that a public meeting in or near the impacted area would be the best way for the Commission
to obtain all necessary information before moving forward on this project, and we request that the
Commission begin the preparations for the meeting as soon as possible.

Sincerely,
A
Lﬁw W_l Sﬁ” (RERDES
Senator Lois W. Kolkhorst Representative Stan Gerdes

Texas Senate District 18 Texas House District 17





